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LPC Mission Statement
Las Positas College is an inclusive learning-centered institution providing educational opportunities and support for completion of students’ transfer, degree, basic skills, career-technical, and retraining goals.
LPC Planning Priorities
· Establish regular and ongoing processes to implement best practices to meet ACCJC standards.
· Provide necessary institutional support for curriculum development and maintenance. 
· Expand tutoring services to meet demand and support student success in Basic Skills, CTE, and Transfer courses.
· Coordinate available resources to address current and future professional development needs of faculty, classified professionals, and administrators in support of educational master plan goals. 
 Basic Skills Committee
Members: 
Voting Members:
Katie Eagan
Frances Hui
Julia McGurk
Michal Shuldman
Michelle Zapata

Non-Voting Members:
Michelle Gonzales (Co-Chair)
Ashley McHale (Co-Chair)
Thomas Allen
Elizabeth David
Leanna Jack
Nessa Julian
Stuart McElderry
Caitlin Yee (LPCSG)






Basic Skills Committee MINUTES
1/23/2019 | 2:30-4:30pm | Room 2411A
	Agenda Item	
	Call to order   2:36PM	Ashley
	Review and Approval of Agenda: Frances moved, second Julia	Ashley
	Review and Approval of Minutes (1/23/19): Julia moved, Frances second	Ashley
	Committee Restructure Recommendation; Student Success Committee Charge and Recommendation – Discussion – Student success committee proposal— name change Student Success and Achievement Committee. Will report to Ac Senate and College Counsel through vice president of student services. Katie asked why student services and not academic vp. Perhaps we’ll have to wait and see how it goes with the proposed make-up. Basic Skills has been so influential for teaching and learning of faculty and students – how can we preserve that. Julia brought up the use of the word “deficient.” Deficient doesn’t address ESL. The committee suggest that we call out who we want English, ESL, Math. Ashley made the point that this would make quorum more difficult to meet. The Basic Skills Committee doesn’t call out the disciplines – a broad spectrum might be really good. We could suggest 4-faculty at large. OR we could call out the three and reduce the number at large. Ashley said that the idea was that the committees reporting to college counsel would mimic the structure of college counsel. Those ideas filtered into the current charge. What if the sub-committee chair and voting member of SEA are from the same division – it seems both couldn’t vote to represent the division. Use of word “will” or “could” are at issue. We could determine the subcommittee membership – call those out, and decide who votes, and what our structure should be. Perhaps recommend to change the SEA committee to make it so the co-chair of Bask could serve as the rep for the division. Use the word COULD instead of WILL. Stuart pointed out that we can’t be a sub-committee, as some on the main committee have to form a committee from the SEA group. The shared governance handbook says that subcommittee have a member from the main committee in the subcommittee. For this new BaSk committee the chair would be the member from. 	Ashley
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	4. 
	We needed to name ESL in the SEA charge. The committee also then discussed a seeming need
for the SEA committee to have DSPS membership. Julia asked where this feedback would go now. Nessa said it goes to senate and then college council. Needs to be approved by March 21. We have the ability to, within reason, control the subcommittee charge. Nessa said that the parent committee Would need to approve what we Decide. Julia wanted to make sure to get on record that ESL gets on the charge, as without some language to require those students to be supported. Michelle suggested that ESL and Eng continue meeting regularly so that English can help ESL better understand the special ESL concerns to help represent them since they are bigger. 
We suggest that the Deans or administrator not have to represent every division but be at large to the main committee. 
	Michelle

	5. 
	BaSk Charge and Membership for 2019-2020: current charge review is 5 voting members, 3 = quorum, and we have several non-voting members. Katie likes the bullets, add to basic skills students in classes across the curriculum by – add this to the first line. Joanna asks is there really a population that we can identify as basic skills? If we think of GPA cut-off, then the answer is yes. Ashley asked if the revised charge matches the SEA committee charge. Nessa pointed out that the charge should also related to equity as everything related to the 
SEA committee will tie to Equity goals. Julia will meet with Nessa to get creative to include ESL within the metrics. SEE Charge doc for changes and additions. Membership: we can take off vice president. Joanna suggests we replace with director of DSPS. Two members attend the SEA committee, the chair and one other. Make the other member a voting member or member at large?? The committee is leaning toward making the other member sent to SEA a voting member, not just an at large member.
	

	6. 
	Additional Recommendations from BaSk
AB 705 Implementation BaSk Recommendation
Added items:
Explore contract language around conferences for those with 4-day work week. Clarification of what is covered as 5 days. 
English dept task force to address concerns:
· Some disciplines may want to consider concurrent enrollment in Eng 1A
Task for BaSk to recommend to campus what teachers, classified professionals and administrators should commit to meet AB 705 implementation and the Student Centered Funding Formula
Recommend professional development for all faculty – Reading Apprenticeship; On Course; Diversity training; become a campus that focuses on reading/writing across the curriculum; commitment by faculty to not whine about students (like teaching institute), but to be proactive – include in syllabi about smart shops, tutorial, resources for students
Professional Development and IMPLEMENTATION – money for subs, encouragement to go, college hour? 
There are things we can do to be better teachers and increase participation and persistence rates
Encourage culture change around Town Meeting, Division mtg,
Secure some funding for part-time faculty to get paid to attend
College Hour – to collaborate across disciplines; maybe regular professional development at Town Hall or Division Meeting; maybe 30 minutes from one of those meetings
Draw on experts on campus – get one volunteer each month to research a topic to be presented for a short time (20-30 min) during Town Meeting and/or Division
Let’s Brainstorm with your experience as a teacher and in your discipline, what the campus needs to commit to do to implement and carry out AB 705 and still maximize funding.
What kinds of things should we encourage others to commit to help our students be more successful?
Ongoing Professional Development Program on Campus
MG: to type up our recommendations and bring to English department meeting on 3/1. Bring back to BaSk for April meeting
	Ashley

	7. 
	Proposals for Funding: Two Math faculty going to a conference at the College of Marin, requesting $200 total for the two instructors. Voted to approv
	Ashley

	8. 
	Good of the Order
Tutorial Center is recruiting basic skills students to tutor basic skills.
	Michelle

	9. 
	Adjournment
	Michelle

	10. 
	Next Regular Meeting: April 24, 2019
	

	11. 
	Future Meetings 2018-2019
	

	
	· April 24, 2019
· May 22, 2019 (Finals week?)
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